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Dear Minister, 

 

Australian Postal Corporation (Performance Standards) Amendment (2020 Measures 
No. 1) Regulations 2020 [F2020L00579] 

Thank you for your response dated 27 June 2020 to the Senate Standing Committee for the 
Scrutiny of Delegated Legislation (the committee), in relation to the above instrument. The 
committee considered your response at its private meeting on 15 July 2020.  

Your response has further assisted the committee in its consideration of the instrument. 
Nevertheless, the committee retains some scrutiny concerns about the matter outlined 
below, and has resolved to seek your further advice.  

Adequacy of consultation 

In your letter dated 27 June 2020 you explained that the government consulted closely 
with Australia Post in developing the temporary arrangements. You advised that while no 
broader public consultation was undertaken due to the urgency of the circumstances, 
Australia Post regularly engages with its workforce and their representatives on 
operational matters. You further advised that you met with union representatives on 
27 April 2020 to explain the government's rationale for the regulatory relief and to directly 
address their concerns.  

Whilst noting your advice, from a scrutiny perspective, the committee remains concerned 
as to the adequacy of the consultation conducted in relation to the instrument.  



 

In this regard, the committee notes that evidence provided to the Senate Environment and 
Communications Legislation Committee in a public hearing on 8 July 2020 included 
differing accounts of the type, scope and nature of consultation undertaken with persons 
likely to be affected by the instrument.1   

In light of the information provided by you, and the evidence provided to the Senate 
Environment and Communications Legislation Committee, the committee requests your 
more detailed advice as to: 

• the type, scope and nature of consultation undertaken in the drafting of the 
instrument with the following persons likely to be affected by the instrument: 

• members of the public; 

• customers of Australia Post, including small and large business customers; 

• Australia Post licensees; 

• employees of Australia Post and their representatives; and 

• other Australia Post stakeholders (e.g. through the Australia Post 
Stakeholder Council); 

• whether any further consultation will be conducted in relation to this 
instrument, noting that it is intended that the measures will continue to be in 
force until at least 30 June 2021; 

• the nature of consultation that will be undertaken in relation to plans to extend 
the duration of the instrument or the measures it contains; and 

• whether the exemption granted by the Prime Minister from the need to 
complete a regulatory impact analysis for measures made in response to 
COVID-19 influenced the type, nature and scope of consultation undertaken in 
relation to the instrument.  

On the basis of the information provided in response to this letter the committee will 
consider whether it may be appropriate to lodge a notice of motion for disallowance.  

The committee's expectation is to receive a response in time for it to consider and report 
on the instrument while it is still subject to disallowance. If the committee has not 
concluded its consideration of an instrument before the expiry of the 15th sitting day after 
the instrument has been tabled in the Senate, the committee may give notice of a motion 
to disallow the instrument as a precautionary measure to allow additional time for the 
committee to consider information received. 

                                                   
1  Senate Environment and Communications Legislation Committee, Inquiry into the future of Australia 

Post's service delivery, Proof Committee Hansard, 8 July 2020. 





















      

  
   
  

    

    

       

 

  

 

              

         
     

     

           

            
     

               

            
             

         
   

                

        

           

              

           

           

           

           

        

        

         

              

            
             

  










